
THURSDAY AUGUST 25, 2022

TOWN OF EPPING, NEW HAMPSHIRE

PLANNING BOARD MINUTES

EPPING TOWN HALL

PRESENT – Susan McGeough, Heather Clark; Sean Morrison; Selectman’s Rep. Bob Jordan; Alternate Dave Reinhold; Circuit Rider Jenn Rowden.
CALL TO ORDER:   Chairman McGeough called the meeting to order at 6:00.  

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG
PUBLIC HEARING: 

Site Plan
Owner/developer: 

Victorian Real Estate Holdings, LLC



Location: 


288 Calef Highway Tax Map 011 – Lot 002
Selectman McGeough read notice of a Minor Site Plan by Victorian Real Estate Holdings, LLC.

Jenn Rowden reminded the members at the last meeting this application was before the Board for an expansion to the stove shop, namely a 1,500 square-foot cold storage structure expansion onto the existing property.  She explained as this was considered a site plan and not a minor site plan, the board would not be able to take jurisdiction as it did not meet the major site plan requirements.

Rowden explained one of her recommendations was for the applicant to submit a waiver from the full site plan requirements and for the applicant to supply as much information to the planning board to help with the application.

Rowden informed the Board she met with Mr. Horton to help him with the waiver requests that he could apply for, which he did.  She stated based on that explanation she does feel the application is complete.

Rowden explained Horton supplied an old plan and a hand drawn from an old survey plan that outlines what he is proposing to do and where this would go on his site.

Morrison moved Clark seconded the motion to accept the plan.  The motion carried.

Chairman McGeough appointed Reinhold to sit in for Vose.

Horton explained the structure is to store his supplies and products that he sells.  Horton explained when he first bought the property there were greenhouses that were falling apart and had to be torn down, and exactly where the greenhouses were located is where he would like to put the proposed structure.  This is strictly for storage and no customers allowed.

Rowden explained the next step would be for the board to look at the waiver request to see if this proposal can meet the requirements allowing this proposal to be a minor site plan versus a major site plan, and Rowden briefly explained those requirements, which are part of the file.  Rowden read the condition of granting a waiver in Section 4 -D Applicability of the site plan regulations, attached to the minutes and in the file.

Selectman Jordan stated he can see the need for the storage building and would be in favor of granting the request.

Reinhold stated he has concerns with the water flow in the area of where the proposed building would be and the runoff from the roof.

Morrison asked if the greenhouses that were once there have roofs.  Chairman McGeough stated they were hoop houses.  Morrison asked how big those greenhouses were.  Horton responded there were two of them, they were approximately 20 feet wide by 50 feet long.

Clark questioned the plan submitted to the board with no date and stated it doesn’t show the present building.  Rowden stated it’s dated 1978.  Clark explained the board is looking at what the site is today and is some things she is not comfortable waiving and the board has to do its due diligence following the site plan requirements.  She explained her concerns are with the drainage, landscaping and would need accurate information on other requirements.

Rowden explained she looked at the states wetlands inventory map and it did not flag this property as having wetlands.

Chairman McGeough concurred with Clark on how to meet the requirements should have been done ahead of time.  The Chairman agreed with Reinhold on the runoff from the roof.

Morrison asked Rowden to explain the stormwater issue.  Rowden stated the town, in May, adopted increased stormwater regulations and within those regulations they only apply to projects that disturb more than 5,000 square feet, this proposal is well below that number, however additional drainage cannot happen from the property that wasn’t already existing.

Morrison stated there was an existing building there ten years ago, he feels the board is giving a hardship to a business on what is feared.  Clark stated she doesn’t look at something that was there ten years ago as an existing building.

Clark explained what information she would need to help make a decision.  An engineered plan, with drainage and landscaping.

Clark moved Selectman Jordan seconded the motion to deny the waiver.  The motion carried 4 – 1. Sean voted against the denial.

Chairman McGeough asked the board what else besides an engineered plan with drainage and landscaping would the want to see.

Selectman Jordan stated he doesn’t feel a landscaping plan is needed given the size of the site and what is already there.

Rowden reiterated what the members would like to see.  An engineered plan or survey with accurate measurements depicting what is currently on the site and what is proposed to include structures, utilities, drainage, identification of travel lanes, where the tree line is, landscaping, parking and driveway, wetlands delineation.

Selectman Jordan moved Clark seconded the motion to continue to the October 13 meeting.  The motion carried.

MINUTES OF 8/11/2022 FOR APPROVAL – Selectman Jordan moved Clark seconded the motion.  The motion carried

NOD THE HOUSING PARTNERSHIP FOR APPROVAL AND SIGNATURE BY CHAIRMAN – The Notice of Decision was duly signed by Chairman McGeough.
INVOICE FOR PAYMENT FROM TIGHE & BOND -J & R CONCRETE WAREHOUSE – Clark moved Selectman Jordan seconded the motion to pay the invoice.  The motion carried

INVEST NEW HAMPSHIRE MUNICIPAL HOUSING GRANTS – Rowden gave a brief explanation of the grant.  She stated this is something federally funded that has now come down to the state, part of municipal grants that are available, targeting planning and zoning regulations.
Clark advised having more information would be helpful and would support this.

Morrison asked if there’s any obligation to accepting these grants.  Rowden explained if agreed to it would help with increasing housing opportunities, but nothing specific.

Chairman McGeough stated she has mixed feelings, and would ask that the state do a better definition on explaining this, and what percentage towns are responsible for.

Selectman Jordan expressed the one thing he has issues with is everything seems to be focused on workforce housing.

Rowden explained the town could have their housing chapter in the Master Plan updated under this grant.

ADJOURNMENT – Selectman Jordan moved Clark seconded the motion to adjourn at 7:30pm. The motion carried unanimously.
NOTE:  THE NEXT MEETING DATE IS SEPTEMBER 8, 2022 at 6:00 p.m.
Respectively Submitted,  

Phyllis McDonough 
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